
 

 

 

June 1, 2023 
 

SENT VIA EMAIL 
 
Aaron Siri 
Siri and Glimstad, LLP 
200 Park Avenue Seventeenth Floor  
New York, New York 10166 
Via email:   
 
Dear Mr. Siri: 
 
Pursuant to the settlement agreement, enclosed are three CSV files containing over 4.9 million free-text 
responses that V-safe participants submitted in response to V-safe’s health check-in surveys between 
December 14, 2020, to July 14, 2021, that have been converted from their original form into Medical 
Dictionary for Regulatory Activities (“MedDRA”) codes.  This data corresponds with three text fields in v-
safe (healthcare_visit_other, symptoms_description, systemic_reaction_other) and could have multiple 
MedDRA codes and up to two text fields.   

 
The records are available to download at the link below (download access is open for 90 days): 

  https://centersfordiseasecontrol.sharefile.com/d-s0972bddb15e047b0b3a842f957cb8a52 
 
If you have any questions regarding your request, please contact U.S. Department of Justice attorney  
Jody Lowenstein who can be reached at jody.d.lowenstein@usdoj.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Roger Andoh 
CDC/ATSDR FOIA Officer 
Office of the Chief Operating Officer  
Phone: Phone: (770) 488-6399 
Fax: (770) 488-6399 
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